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Bicycle Advisory Committee Minutes

July 11th, 2006
2 East Conference Room, 840 Boonville Springfield, Missouri.

The following members were present: 

Judy Stainback, Battlefield


Kelly Hasner, Nixa

Dawne Gardner, MODOT


Carol Cruise, CU

Coy Hart, MO Bike Fed


Sara Edwards, OTO

Joel Keller, Greene County


Dan Rudge, OTO

Terry Whaley, Ozarks Greenways





















1. Call to Order:  Chair, Kelly Hasner, called the meeting to order at 3:12 pm.

2. Approval of the March 14th, 2006 Minutes:  Mr. Hasner asked if there were any corrections, additions or changes to be made to the minutes.  Hearing none, Carol Cruise motioned that the minutes be approved; Judy Stainback seconds the motion.  Mr. Hasner called the question; the motion passed unanimously.
3. Approval of the July 11th, 2006 Meeting Agenda:  Mr. Hasner asked if there were any corrections additions or changes to be made to the agenda.  Hearing, none, Terry Whaley moved to approve the agenda and Judy Stainback seconded the motion.  Mr. Hasner called the question; the motion passed unanimously. 
4. Incorporation of City of Nixa Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan: Mr. Rudge recommended that the BAC adopt the Nixa Bicycle Facilities and Nixa Pedestrian Facilities maps and that they be further incorporated into the OTO Long Range Transportation Plan and Amend the Comprehensive OTO Area Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan.  Terry Whaley moved to adopt the plan and incorporate the maps into the OTO Long Range Plan and Dawne Gardner seconded the motion.  Mr. Hasner called the question; the motion passed unanimously. 
5. Safe Routes to School Update: Mr. Rudge discussed the Safe Routes to School (SR2S) Meeting In Jefferson City. There were 3 subcommittees formed to look at the evaluation criteria in which applications would be scored, what would be included in a safety audit, and to create a model safe routes to school ordinance. Applications would be accepted in August. Mr. Rudge expressed dissatisfaction that the members of the SR2S advisory committee asked for SR2S plans to be required before a application could be considered, as well as disagreed with the scoring criteria of the applications and the lack of MoDOT district notification with regard to applications, but the Statewide SR2S coordinator would not address these concerns. The BAC discussed writing a letter to several state officials to request these items be more carefully considered. 
6. Fair Grove Request: Terry Whaley moved to forward the Fair Grove request to _________ and to write a letter of support and Carol Cruise seconded the motion.  Mr. Hasner called the question; the motion passed unanimously. 
7. Enhancement Project Selection Update: Ms. Edwards outlined the projects selected within the MPO area. Ms. Gardner outlined the projects selected within District 8 outside the MPO area. The projects will be approved by the Highway Commission in August.
8. Adjournment: Mr. Hasner adjourned the meeting at 3:55 pm.

*The next meeting will be held September 12, 2006.

